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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School Library/Media Center

15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

MINUTES
Thursday, December 13, 2012, 5:30 p.m.
PRESENT AT MEETING

Committee Members:  Michele Barber, Vice Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham, Roy Gauthier, Thomas Cooke, Michael Zimmerman (arrived 6:00), Stephen Karney, David Ninesling ( arrived 6:25), Tom Seydewitz,  and 
 Keith Klemonski  (Parent Liaison) 

 Member(s) Absent:  Sharon Smith, Chairperson
Also Present: John Fidler, High School Principal; Kevin Reich, Operations Manager;  Jim Giuliano, CREC Sr. Project Manager; Glenn Gollenberg, SLAM Principal In Charge; Amy Samuelson, SLAM Project Manager; and
Amy Christmas, SLAM Associate 
1.   Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by Michele Barber, Vice Chairperson at 5:35 p.m.
2.   Public Remarks

 None
3.   Review and approve Minutes from  12-06-12 Building Committee  meeting

MOTION:  By Roy Gauthier  
                   Seconded by Stephen Karney
                   To approve the following minutes as amended:

                   Regular meeting of 12-06-12 

                   Motion unanimously carried
4.   Preliminary space program review
SLAM displayed a slide   presentation of their studies in which hard copies were handed out.

Glenn. Gollenberg’s opening remarks stated that SLAM has spent a significant amount of time analyzing data this past week and will be demonstrating how specific information and specific numbers were calculated in their presentation tonight. 

Mr.  Gollenberg noted that SLAM has taken the committee’s comments   into consideration, and amended the “East Hampton High School Project Goals” from last week’s handouts .  Mr. Gollenburg reiterated that these goals will continue to evolve as we get into schematic design. 

Amy Samuelson explained the “Building Size Analysis”—t he difference between the “existing building area” and the “allowable reimbursement area”.  Ms. Samuelson explained how the State of CT reimburses a town for a specific project.  Ms. Samuelson noted how there is an allowable area per student based on the grade level of the school.  E.H. High school enrollment is projected to be 530 students next year, which by state standard is projected to be the highest in eight years.
Ms. Samuelson continued to explain the calculations involved, to come up with the exact numbers that will be presented to the state.  Mr. Gollenberg commented that these numbers are based on SLAM’s measurements and will be tweaked when the building is actually surveyed.  
 Amy Christmas clarified by stating that the existing building was designed for a higher enrollment.  Ms. Christmas explained that this means the amount of space incremented, in the past, was larger than the space should be for enrollment today.   Ms. Christmas explained the “Renovate As New Area Analysis” which offered two new  “Program Options” for usable space,  Option #1 and Option #2 and how it compares to the existing  building.
· Total Program Area; usable space – (NSF) Net Square Feet
· Target Building Efficiency

· Total Building Size – (GSF) Gross Square Feet 
· Option Differences –e.g., class room sizes , faculty space
 5.  Benchmark analysis (Space Distribution)
Ms. Christmas explained the space distribution comparison between Connecticut schools, the existing  building, and 
Option #1 and Option #2 for specific areas:
· Administration
· Academics

· Science

· Learning Labs

· Visual Arts

· Music & Performing Arts

· Library/Media Center

· PE/Athletics

· Food Service

· Special ED

6.   Teaching station count and student seat capacity
Ms. Christmas explained charts showing the comparison between the existing teaching stations and stations for options #1 and #2.  Committee members asked questions which prompted a lengthy dialog.

 Members of the Board of Education and the H.S. Faculty will meet next week to further discuss which option is best suited for the long term needs of the students and faculty. 
7.   CM Process
 Jim Giuliano reported that he, Glenn Gollenberg and Sub-Committee members Cynthia Abraham and Stephen Karney completed reviewing the RFQ’s and the scoring process for the Construction Managers.  He handed out a list of ten (10) CM’s   considered in the selection process.  Mr. Giuliano noted that based on their scores, four out of ten applicants were selected for the interview process.  Mr. Giuliano will notify all the applicants and the Building Committee will have the opportunity to interview the following CM’s on Tuesday, December 18. 

· Downes            
· Gilbane

· Morganti

· Newfield

8.   Project Manager’s Report
Jim Giuliano reported that he spoke with Eagle Environmental and they will provide CREC with a copy of their RFQ/RFP’s. 

A brief discussion took place regarding the need to budget for PCB’s.
Mr. Giuliano reported the need of a Commissioning Agent (third party consultant) later in the project.
 Kevin  Reich inquired as to the status of the CM contract. Mr. Giuliano replied that the CM contract has been completed.  Mr.  Reich requested a sample  contract from CREC.  Mr. Giuliano will provide a sample.

9.   Chairman’s Report
· Michele Barber reported that Frank Grzyb will retire as of this coming Friday and Linda Tirone submitted her resignation.

· Preparing and posting agendas in a timely manner was discussed.  Now that Linda will no longer be involved, Priscilla Ulm will type the agendas and email them to the Team going forward.  
·  Michelle Barber reported the she attended the Town Council meeting on Tuesday and presented an update of the Renovate-As-New project to the Council.
A brief discussion regarding advertising for the “Public Information” meeting took place.  CREC, Cynthia Abraham, and Keith Klemonski will coordinate.
10. Public Remarks

None

11. Adjournment

MOTION:     By Stephen Karney
                      Seconded Roy Gauthier
                      To adjourn the meeting at 7:55p.m.:
                      Motion unanimously carried 
Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Ulm

Recording Secretary
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